THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 80

Approved February 23, 2009

RESOLVED, That the street between Smithfield Avenue and Selkirk

Street be named the “Nellie Street Extension”.

IN CITY COUNCIL
FEB 18 2009
READ AND PASSED

PRES,

< CLERK




Anthony J. Di Giulio
Fire Marshal

David N. Cicilline
Mayor

Richard A. Silva
Deputy Fire Marshal

George S. Farrell
Chief of Department

Providence Fire Prevention Division

“Smoke Detectors Save Lives”

February 11, 2009

Ms. Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City Clerk
Providence City Hall, Department of City Clerk
25 Dorrance Street

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Re: Proposed street name; Nellie Street Extension

Dear Ms. Hagen,

The Providence Fire Department offers no objection to the proposal to name the street which
runs between Smithfield Avenue and Selkirk Street to be called “Nellie Street Extension”.

Please notify the Providence Fire Department if and when this change does occur.
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Lori Hagen

From: Paul Fitzgerald

Sent:  Wednesday, February 04, 2009 2:21 PM
To: Lori Hagen

Subject: renaming Chalkstone Ave

Lori, | saw the resolution. | have no objection as long as it is a ceremonial change only. | believe it would be
extremely confusing o rename the street Cesar Chavez Bivd if it were in fact a name change. Ifitis justa
ceremonial change then | don’t see any objection.

The 2™ resolution is the street between Smithfield Ave and Selkirk St be named the "Nellie St extension”. i see .
o ohjection 1o that. [ : : S
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